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Dear Readers,

Welcome to the August /September issue of the Barton Miller. As you see, this
copy covers two months, because the Production Team don't work at the end of
August! This is school holiday time, and even for those who are not going away, there
is plenty to do locally. You will find information in the following pages about
happenings at Mildenhall Museum, and our playing field is well used, often with
special children's sporting events.

We are fortunate in having the playing field in the centre of the village, with
play equipment for children of all ages, and plenty of space for football and other
games, and we thank the Barton Mills Parish Council for keeping all this in good order.

The Gardening Club's Annual Horticultural Show takes place in the Village Hall
on Saturday, 30th August. There are lots of categories for a variety of entries —
everyone can take part, not just Club Members. Please see page 17 for more
information.

Enjoy the holidays! Copy for the October Barton Miller by 20th September,
please.

Best wishes from the Editors, Frances Lewis and Nancy Higgins.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 12.15pm -12.40pm

This will be the following Saturdays - 16th August 2025 and 13th September 2025.
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Vicawr'y Letler

Article for August and September — Barton Miller

On Friday 15" August | will be particularty thinking of my

Uncle Wally and those like him.
My Uncle Wally only had his thumb and little finger on his left hand. His
other fingers had been cut off about halfway down. When | got old
enough to ask why, he showed me a copy of Eagle magazine (if memory
serves) in storage which told his story and therefore told me why, without
him having to go into detail. He had been serving in the Burma Campaign
when he had met a Japanese officer, who got out his sword and sliced his
fingers off in the fight.
This wound didn’t hold him back, he continued to serve in the war, and
after the war he raised a family and had jobs. He was good at making
things and was a great mechanic. He even welded a seat in one of my
early rather ropy cars. He didn’t mention the war, it was just my childish
questions about his hand that prompted his answer.
As we have been on the countdown to the 80t anniversary of VJ Day, it
will come as no surprise that memories of Uncle Wally, his hand, and
that comic strip have come back to mind.
His hand was a very visible and constant reminder for him, and for us
who knew his story, of the horrors and service that was the reality of life
for those who served in the war against Japan. But only he knew the
other, personal memories of comrades lost, of horrors experienced, and
of the fighting that only ended when Japan surrendered.
It's so easy for us to think that the war finished in May and so forget Uncle
Wally and the others like him for who served in the campaigns against
Japan.
That’s why in Barton Mills on Friday 15t August we will be gathering at
St. Mary’s Churchin the morning at 9:00 and inthe evening at the
Peace Garden, by the Village Hall at 18:00 to spend a short while
remembering, commemorating and giving thanks for those like Uncle
Wally for their willingness to fight against evil and continue fighting until it

was defeated. Do join us.

Mark McCaghrey



St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.

Church Contact: Team Vicar, Revd Mark McCaghrey,
1 The Street, Barton Mills IP28 6AP
Tel. No. 01638 495001
E mail mark.larkandlee@outlook.com
Church Representatives:
Churchwardens: Dave Traher 25 Church Lane Close, Barton
Mills. Tel 718328; Jenny Everett 24 Oxford Close, Mildenhall
1P28 7RP, Tel 07807 912909.
Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Marvy’s Parochial Church Council
Secretary: Nancy Higgins, 67 Church Meadow, Barton Mills,
IP28 6AR. Email - nancy@bartonmills.com

To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Elected Members

Treasurer: Jo Traher

Deanerv Svnod Representatives:

Peter Alder and Glynn East

Other PCC Members : Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Rodney
Knight, Frances Lewis, and Sandra Woollard.

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone {‘?\\Q\

needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the b JL

church Elders mentioned above i*>‘r//
COFFEE MORNINGS

EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN
THE CHURCH ROOM

%> ALL VERY WELCOME
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BARTON MILLS AND GROUP CHURCH SERVICES

AUGUST and SEPTEMBER 2025
Sunday 3™ August 9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 10" August 9.30am Sunday Celebration
5pm Service of Prayer for Healing
Sunday 17" August 9.30am Holy Communion
Sunday 24" August 9.30am  Morning Worship
Sunday 31% August 1lam  GROUP SERVICE

of Holy Communion in Barton Mills Church,
followed by a BBQ in the Vicarage Garden.

Sunday 7" Sept ~ 9.30am Holy Communion
Sunday 14" Sept  9.30am Sunday Celebration
S5pm Service of Prayer for Healing

Sunday 21" Sept  9.30am Holy Communion

Sunday 28" Sept  9.30am Morning Worship

Sunday 5t October 9.30am Holy Communion

All are welcome to join us at these Services
MONDAY MORNING PRAYERS - Every Monday from 8" September, we

will have Morning Prayer at St. Mary's, at 9:00. The time of Prayer will last

about 30 minutes and is open to all. Do join us.
R




Thc ]:ricnds of
St Marg’s Barton Mills

It is our great pleasure to announce that we now
have a committee for the Friends.

There may well still be roles for another couple
of people if anyone would like to join us, but we
will in any case, call on the help of interested
supporters in running some of the activities we
undertake.

There will be a letter sent out in the near future.
We hope to contact supporters by their chosen
method and branch out into the digital world if
that is your preference!

We will continue to run the Autumn Quiz (see
Advert) and also the Raffle at the Autumn Fair
held in church.

It is free to join as a supporter so please contact:

Mark McCaghrey on mark.larkandlee@outlook.com
or
Liz Jarvis on emjarvis68@gmail.com
or
pick up a leaflet from the church porch




BARTON MILLS VILLAGE
CAR BOOT SALE

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY
25 AUGUST
7am to 12noon

BARTON MILLS

PLAYING FIELD
next to the Village Hall, IP28 6BD

Single pitch £7, Double pitch £12
No need to book
Customer parking free

Refreshments in the Village Hall
No catering vans, thank you.

Raising funds for local groups

In the Village Hall: a table of crafts and fun
for children.
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Autumn Quiz Night

T he [Friends of St Marg’s
Barton Mills

Invite you to come and join us
in Barton Mills Village Hall

For a Fish and Chip Supper
and Quiz
6.30pm Friday 17" October

Questions set by
New Quiz Master Ken Venus

Doors open from 6.30pm, meal at 7.00pm
Tea, coffee, and soft drinks available in the interval
Please bring your own drinks and tableware
Donations gratefully received for the Raffle

Tickets from Liz Jarvis at £15.00 per person
on 01638 583728 or emjarvis68(@gmail.com
tables of up to 8 people available



BARTON MILLS
BAPTIST CHURCH >

Sadly, patience is still not one of my qualities and | am sure, like many
of you reading this article, it is severely tested on a Friday afternoon
when there is so much traffic and we are forced to travel via the Golf Club

to try and visit Mildenhall. When things go wrong we often fall apart, we
are human beings whose “patience span” is limited, sometimes even
non-existent. Tempers easily fray as we wait in “queues” (often
regarded as Britain’s favourite pastime) at the supermarket checkouts, in
traffic jams and at the railway stations and airports. One measure of our
spiritual maturity is the way we act on these occasions.

The business of waiting is difficult. Christians sometimes display this
trait in their attitudes toward God in His dealing with them — especially
when His answers to our prayers seem odd and restricting. In Psalm 27
v 4 we are told to “Wait on the Lord, be of good courage...wait I say
on the Lord.” The word ‘wait’ in this instance, I believe, means to trust
or hope. He is an all-knowing, all-powerful Heavenly Father so we
can confidently expect that in His own good time He will lead us
through. It’s not always easy to be patient, but God can be
trusted. Wait patiently for Him! In all our delays, brief or long, may
we gain patience, perspective and peace as we trust in the Lord.

PATIENCE MEANS AWAITING BOD'S TIME WITHOUT DOUBTING
GOD’ S LOVE

We warmly invite you to the Baptist Chapel in The Street at 3 p.m.
every Sunday afternoon, and also we are willing to discuss spiritual
questions or pray with you, 01638-713892, or E-Mail
sweetarrpeace@yahoo.co.uk.



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

YOUR COUNCILLORS
Clir. Mick Colsey (Chair)

Cllr. Ros Oke (Vice Chair) Clir. Robert Lewis
Clir. Nigel Curtis Clir. Ellie Marshall
Clir. Keith Fuller Clir. Steve Mullender
Clir. Liz Jarvis Clir. Harry Walston

To email your councillors please use the format

firstname.surname@bartonmills-pc.gov.uk
SUMMER BREAK

We are now on a Summer break from meetings but we are still
working hard to resolve issues in the village and are contactable
to assist with your queries.

FOOTPATHS

With the nice weather we are receving an increased number of
reports of overgrown footpaths. Please report these to Suffolk
County Council on 0345 606 6171 or online at
https://www. suffolk gov.uk/roads- and transport/pubhc rights-of-

the next Parish Council meetings wilt be held on Tuesday 2™ September and Tuesday 7
October, starting at 7:30pm in the Village Hail in the event of an extraordinary meeting
being held before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the website and
notice boards. The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will be
offered the opportunity to speak at the relevant item. To raise an item at any meeting
please contact the Clerk at least 7 gays prior to the meeting date.

For any issues please contact:

Clerk: Naomi Alecock, clerk@bartonmills-pc.gov.uk

Website: bartonmills-pc.gov.uk and Facebook: Barton Mills Parish Council
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills. If you are a
village organisation who would benefit from a 100 Club financial grant,
please do speak to Jackie Stirges - jackstirges@btinternet.com

July 2025
£30 146 1 Fulcher

£20 57 RPage
£10 4 ] Langton
£10 134 D Ashton

you would Iike to become a member please contact our
reasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
[F YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN !!
rizes of £30, £20,and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional
rizes of £150.

/7 MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
k\/, AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

The Museum is OPEN.
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Saturday 2 -4 pm;
Friday 10.30 - 4pm

MILDENHALL MUSEUM SOCIETY
Upcoming Society Talks:-
There is no meeting in August.

September 4th - a talk by Lloyd Hughes -The History of Jodrell Bank.
In the Museum there is a temporary display, until the end of August, to celebrate VE
day and VJ day, This will be replaced with a textile display at the end of August.

There is a code breaking competition for
children, running in the school holidays.
Talks are held at the Museum 7.30 pm, refreshments available.
Members £2 non-members £4 Annual Membership £10

Mildenhall Museum is a registered charity and relies totally on your donations.
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Barten dNills E Oistrict
Gardening CluB

MEMBER OF R.H.S.

Annual Subscription £15.00
£2.00 fee per meeting for members
New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Annual Horticultural Show (see pg 17)

Saturday 30th August. 2.00pm
in the Village Hall

. Tuesday Sept 23rd. A.G.M. 7.30pm =
AN in the Village Hall
For more information contact - }
Secretary - Zoé Morris | .
01638 482986. 11!

All over 50s Welcome
BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB

WEDNESDAY 6th August MEET AT 12 noon.
PICNIC ON THE FIELD
PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH AND A CHAIR

WEDNESDAY 20TH AUGUST BRESSINGHAM STEAM MUSEUM AND FLOWER
GARDENS - ALREADY BOOKED

WEDNESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2.00 PM EAST ANGLIAN PHOTOGRAPHER
KEVIN SAWARD PRESENTS HIS PICTURESQUE “"BACKYARD SAFARI”
- WILDLIFE IN GARDENS

WEDNESDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2.00 PM NIGEL CHAPMAN WILL TELL US
ABOUT THE FREEMASONS. BRING AND BUY AND RAFFLE IN AID OF
YOUNG CARERS

Annual subscription £10 payable in January
Entry £2 members £3 non members
Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or

jacobs.family@me.com
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Good Neighbour Scheme -
AUG/SEPT 2025

Many times my colleagues and I, both in the Barton Mills Good
Neighbour Scheme and those across the 40+ schemes in Suffolk, have
heard people from villages and towns not yet served by such schemes say
that they would love to have Good Neighbour Schemes where they live.

We in the villages and towns that have embraced the initiative over the
past two decades (Barton Mills over the past eight years) have recruited
dedicated groups of volunteers who are keen to offer their time,
enthusiasm, skills and friendship to their community neighbours. We hear
all too often that our neighbours don’t like to trouble anybody when it
comes to tackling those little jobs that, as many of us reach our mature
years, become increasingly tricky to undertake. Why not contact your
Good Neighbour Scheme and see if we can help you to carry out those
tasks.

It is of course possible to arrange for the supermarkets and other on-line
retail organisations to deliver goods to your door but for those prefetring
to access local shops for at least some of their household or food
provisions, perhaps we can help. Equally loneliness can be a challenge for
many people of mature years if they are living on their own and find it
difficult to get out and make friends. Our volunteers have, over the eight
years that we have been operating, helped quite a number of villagers
through the company that befriending offers. And befriending is
enjoyable to both those asking for such support and to the volunteers also.

Our services, which are free of any charge, are designed to support
villagers across the entire Parish of Barton Mills. This includes all
residential properties along Station Road, those on either side of
Worlington Road and those along Tuddenham Road. See our advert in
this Barton Miller that sets out what our range of services can offer.
Please remember that you can contact us on 07419 211040 to see if we
can help you with your needs.
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Barton Mills Ladies Club

July Meeting. Our Speaker this afternoon was Sarah Doig, who had
come to talk to us about the A to Z of Curious Suffolk. Sarah was
born in Mildenhall and later moved to Bury St Edmunds. Her work
for the Foreign Office took her abroad for many years but she
regards herself as a Suffolk girl.

She has found stories and anecdotes about the county for every
letter of the all?‘habet even the more obscure likeQ Y X andZ
She began with B for Bang. The author Daniel Defoe travelled
quite a lot around the country and liked to write about his
experiences. Of Woodbridge he wrote, that they made the

best butter but the cheese was inedible, really awful. It was
issued by the Navy to the sailors because it kept better and lasted
longer than other cheeses - it was called bang or thump. In the
1750's the Admiralty stopped giving it to their sailors.

Under T for Traditions, she told us about 'Dwile Flonking' The rules
are a little obscure but it seems lots of ale is involved. There are
two teams, who must be dressed as yokels. One of the opposing
team has a dweil which is a beer soaked cloth or mop head
attached to a pole. The other team forms a circle around him. He
dips the dweil in the ale and tosses or flonks it at the opposing
team who are dancing around him and points are scored according
to which part of the body is hit. It sounds very confusing but there
are some wonderful word involve -'girting', ‘jobanowl’, 'snurds'. The
prize for the winners is a ceremonial gazunder!

There were more things that she talked to us about, it was really
interesting. and informative but time ran out .She brought some of
her books, one of which 'The A-Z of Curious Suffolk' several ladies
bought copies.

Our next meeting is on 12th August at 2 p.m. in the village hall,
\‘/(v_[c\el‘t;l Kevin Boardman will tell us about The Important Room - The
itchen

For September our Speaker will be Peta Wilson who is behind Bury
St Biscuits. Elaborately designed and iced biscuits for special
occasions. She will be with us on Tuesday, 9" September at 2 p.m.
in the Village Hall.
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Free help when you
need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Filling, Technical Help (computers, Phones, TVs, etc.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 2171040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?
Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com

80 Mzmmr-a;\u |
CAND DISTRICT -

Mildenhall & District
1945
Shared Moments Of Celebration

Exhibition running until the end of August.
Includes a film

See what rations looked like!
See p.11 for Museum Opening Times.
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SUFFOLK CHURCHES TRUST RIDE AND STRIDE

=5
(] 1
@K/{% This will take place on Saturday 13" September 2025.
'\.@F—@' Ul Participants ride or stride (walk or run!) around local
' ~  churches, calling in to as many as they can, and then

collect sponsorship money for their efforts.

The money raised will be divided between the Suffolk Historic Churches
Trust and the church that you have chosen to support.

If anyone is interested in taking part, to help church funds, please contact
our Barton Mills church representative who is Sandra Woollard on 01638
510781, for more information.

(Classic Cars are welcomed to drive at this event too).

>
¢

BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL

Our Village Hall has recently been redecorated and a new Public Adress
system has just been installed. There are audio panels on the ceiling which
absorb sound so that there is much less echo from any noise, and the new
PA system has microphones which can be attached to a person who is
speaking, be fixed to a stand, or hand held and passed around. The loud-
speakers for this are fixed to the ceiling, and ensure that if the
microphones are being correctly used, voices can be easily heard anywhere
in the hall.

The hall is kept clean and fresh by our caretaker, Mrs Sue Norton. Sue also
keeps the diary and takes bookings for the hall, so, if you are looking for a
venue for a meeting, or a party, or any sort of special occasion, please

contact her on 01638717040. §
Vitlge Hall
age ria

Registered Charity
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BARTON MILLS and DISTRICT
GARDENING CLUB

im iib@ \"m HML\‘ELIL e:ﬁ &@@ Pm!
There are categories for Vegetahles, Fruits,
Flowers, Baking & Jams,

which children can also enter.
ENTRIES ARE INVITED FROV VIEVIBERS
and EVERYONE IN THE AREA.
Anyone interested in entering please contact:
Graham Swift on 07775 673366 or
email: grahamswifty32@gmail.com
for schedules, recipes and entry forms.

Entry to the show is £1for adults, children are free.
Visit Barton Mills & District Gardening Club Facebook group
for up to date information on the show.
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NATURE NOTES

August/September

As | write this piece it is actually raining! At long last we have had some
much needed rain but much more will be needed to replenish our local
reservoirs which are currently at about 80% capacity. Most parts of the
country have experienced drier weather than usual. Birds that probe
into the soil to find insect food such as Rooks, Starlings, Thrushes and
Woodcock will have struggled to obtain food. Most bird species
however have benefitted from the warm weather which has provided
abundant insect food during the nesting season.

We have had an amazing variety of butterflies visiting the flowering
plants in our garden. We recorded the following species: Painted Lady,
Red Admiral, Small Tortoiseshell, Peacock, Large White, Small White,
Brimstone, Comma, Small Skipper, Meadow Brown, Common Blue and
Small Copper. Many of our garden cultivars are good nectar sources,
especially Verbena bonariensis, Cephalaria alpina and Knautia
macedonica, the last two of which have Scabious type flowers of pale
lemon and deep maroon respectively. Nectar sources are not the whole
story for butterflies of course; they need native plants upon which to lay
their eggs. One example is the Brimstone whose caterpillars feed only
on Alder buckthorn and Buckthorn. Without their food plants they
cannot reproduce.

You may still hear crickets and grasshoppers in a patch of grassland.
Crickets make their distinctive chirping sound by rubbing their wings
together whereas grasshoppers make theirs by rubbing their back legs
against their wings. I'm no expert but to differentiate between the two
species one needs to look at the antennae — grasshoppers have short,
stubby ones whereas crickets have long, thin, elegantly curved
antennae.

If you walk alongside the River Lark you may notice that all the male
Mallard ducks have disappeared; or have they? In fact, wildfowl
undergo a complete moult of their plumage after breeding. As they
moult all the flight feathers at once, they are flightless for a couple of
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weeks so generally stay on water during this time. The males moult into a
drab, brown female-type plumage until their iridescent, bright green head
feathers emerge. By winter they will be resplendent in their new plumage.

By August the Cuckoos and Nightingales will have departed for Africa,
closely followed by Swifts. House martins and Swallows generally remain
with us until September or even early October if conditions are
favourable. Many wading birds that breed in the far north will be
returning now. If you visit the coast these birds can often be seen in large
groups and sometimes still in their summer breeding plumage. Two
species which stand out are Black-tailed godwits and Golden plovers.
Coastal nature reserves or river estuaries are the best places to find them.

Hedgehogs will still be active until the cold weather arrives; if you are
fortunate enough to get them in your garden please continue to provide
drinking water for them during dry spelis.

As autumn approaches the leaves on some of our trees and shrubs wiil
start to change colour. | always look forward to seeing the bright yellow,
orange and even crimson leaves as they shut down for the winter. Our
native trees and shrubs also provide a bounty of berries upon which
many birds and mammals feed. Harvest mice become less active in winter
but will build fat reserves by eating blackberries and the like. If you
watched the tennis at Wimbledon you will be pleased to know that
Harvest mice can be encouraged to use tennis balls with a hole cut in the
side which provide a secure nesting site!

Ken Venus.
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CLUB NEWS

KNIT and NATTER GROUP

The Knit and Natter Group continues to meet in the church room every
Wednesday afternoon between 2pm and 4pm. It is a very friendly group with
a range of knitting styles or no knitting at all - just nattering! As well as being
very sociable the Group raises funds for charities, especially St Nicholas
Hospice and Meseret, supporting babies and Mums in Ethiopia.

All are welcome to come and join in the Wednesday afternoon meetings.
For more information please contact Alison Swift on 07982679926.

SOCIAL ART GROUP

The Barton Mills Art Club continues to meet each Friday in the Church Room
from 7pm to around 9pm. We are a small group just trying our hand at
drawing and painting using different media. It is a low-key and sociable
evening and new members, even those new to the Art world, will be very
welcome. If this would be of interest or you would like some more
information, just give me aring:  Glenda Berrett 01638-717925

BOOK CLUB

For our July meeting we had all read Miriam Margolyes' autobiography 'This
Much is True.' Opinions on the book and the author ranged from those who
did not like either, to those, who, though finding some of the text unpleasant,
felt that the author expressed some quite deep philosophy and had had an
interesting life as an actor. This led on to a wide discussion on some religions
and the events and effects of WW2, and present day conflicts.

On a lighter note, we talked about present day happenings and the best ways
to acquire and read books!

The next meetings will be on Thursday, 14" August and Thursday, 11"
September, 7pm in the church room.

New members of the Club will be very welcome. For more information please
contact Frances Lewis 01638 713155
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BARTON MILLS FOORBALL CLUB
'After a very good 2024-2025 campaign ending as division 3 champions and

|runners up in both cup competitions, Barton Mills FC go into the 2025-2026

- season promoted to division 2, stronger and more determined. With 3 new
Isignings, Jack Gould, a winger who has featured for Lakenheath 1st team,
iJacob Bogle who can play as striker-centre mid, and Isaac Smith who has

- played for Lakenheath first team and Cambridge City. Isaac can play across
I'the midfield and as a forward.

; Before the season starts Barton Mills start pre season with 4 friendly games.
« 3rd August Barton Mills fc v Bury Bowl fc 10:30 ko

110th August Barton Mills fc v Hardwick fc. 10:30 ko

i 17th August Barton Mills fc v Dragonfly fc. 10:30 ko

» 24th August Barton Mills fc v Lakenheath u 23’s 10:30 ko .

I Barton Mills FC will then start their new 2025-2026 campaign on 31st August

;with fixtures to be confirmed soon .
» Barton Mills FC welcome all who would love to support us and attend our
I pre-season games.

Scaffoldlng Ltd

01284 811444 / 01638 717294 / 07469 898794

(Office) (Out of Hours) (Glyn)
planbs idi ail.com
.pt ffolding.co.uk

e Covering a 40-mile radius of Bury St Edmunds
e Competitively priced aluminium towers / steel and
system scaffolds
+ Reliable/considerate and efficient Team

Go gle @)KI




What’s on in Freckenham at the village hall
New website Freckenham Village Hall (freckenham-pe.gov.uk)

Big thank vou who all who came to the Open Gardens. Meet the Makers
& Creators event we raised over £380 split between Macmillan & WS
Hospital My Wish charities and had a lovely time doing so!

There is a bit of a break from monthly events over the summer but a lot of
weekly events do continue, check the website as below.

Monday Meet Up at the Village Hall 2 — 3.30pm. Free event but
donation appreciated. Sometimes a carpet bowls mat or table tennis table
is out for people to have a go. We are still trying to get Carpet Bowls as a
regular afternoon event. Not Bank Hol 25™ Aug.

Coffee Caravan First Tues of the month, 6% August, 2nd Sept East View
Car Park, off Mildenhall Rd 2 — 4pm. Cuppa, chat, free advice.

Farmers Market on a summer break back 27th Sept 10 — 12 noon
with a Tombola for Macmillan in place of a Coffee Morning.

First Friday of Month Film Night on a summer break till 3" October
no date confirmed for screening which film by hopefully The Penguin
Lessons, Bridget Jones; Mad about the Boy and The Salt Path are on the
list.

Amanda is looking into arranging Bingo and Quiz nights over the
autumn too.

We are looking to stream an Eastern Angles Show sorting this will be my
summer job! We have also been looking at Creative Arts East latest
brochure of events they are offering? So just keep an eye out!

Weekly events we have a day time and evening Pilates on Thursdays
contact Sarah Ferries SF-Fit/@hotmail.com or 07599 907208. Tumbletots
will restart 3™ Sept, dance club on a summer break and some classes a
week off for hols so check on https://freckenham-pc.gov.uk/. for more
details! Follow us on Facebook FreckenhamVH & Freckenham, Suffolk
Community Group. Have a good summer I think we may have already
had the summer weather!!

22



Oleg Khomych
Building services

07762 423 094
Olegkhomych11i@gmail.com

WhatsApp
(+44) 07493 628 149

References are available

Tetiana Khomych

Cleaning services
Khomychtetjana@gmail.com

WhatsApp
(+44) 07719 749 723

References are available

Mr and Mrs Khomych are a
couple from Ukraine who now
live in Mildenhall. They are
looking for work locally.

REFERENCES from S Palmer - 01638 712771

The History Hub@| N

WW2 Code Breaker Challenge

From 22 July to 30 August 2025
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ir conditioning ltd

For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial
Design, supply and installation of most quality brands

Energy efficlent air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home
All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat

Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems

Cellar Cooling
Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446
Email mail@akaircon.com
www.akaircon.com

ALARMS

www.3alarms.co.uk

“Protect your home with confidence and
No Monthly Fees!”

Discover the ultimate peace of mind with 3 Alarms Ltd. As a trusted family-run
business, we're dedicated to your security. Our grade2 standard smart app
alarm system is installed for just £495 + vat, with no ongoing charges.

Say goodbye to monthly fees and hello to total protection

Call now on 01638-711588 or 01223-927279

Visit: www.3alarms.co.uk -~
09/25 65“_3 )
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Try our new app

Search A1 Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

09/25

MILDENHALL
BUTCHERS

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
IP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

L
“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone o wo

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
Wlth Experienced Instructor

Dual
Controlied Car

Phone Alan

01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com
alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years

@DrivewiseS

11/25

Drivewise Suffolk
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TRUSTY GARDEN CARE

Crass - Hedges - Trees - Landscaping

7/25

07979 225691
trusWgardencareegmail.com
etrustygardencare

a

re & management of irees a speciality

SKIP HIRE
FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE
Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service
Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

10/25
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& Spencer Pettitt
N
) N\
\ LESTRANGE \\ 07849 740678
CARPENTRY & BUILDING
@ lestrangecb(@ gmail.com
We can help with all carpentry lestrangecarpentry.co.uk
and building needs including,
Timber frame and roofing ﬁ Barton Mills
construction
Jetty construction Winner of the Institute
Project management of Carpenters Level 3
Apprentice of the
6/25 . Year Award 2021.
NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB
EBU licensed

Thursday evenings 6.45—10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable

65a High St., Newmarket CBS 8NA
{Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street}

£3.00pp per evening

Single players can be accommodated but
telephone one of the below first.

Further details from

John Child 07739 097522 or C W Kirk Lawnmowers
Carolyn Child 07739 097523 01638 744349
{formerly of Mildenhall Bridge Club) CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK
44 Newmarket Road
COME AND JOIN US! Burwell Cambs
CB25 0AE
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Rothwells
Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs
A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993
We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell
for expert help today.

01638 428 060
www.rothwells.biz

10/25

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES
EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademv.co.uk

4/25

2/25

All Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal
Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified
Fully Insured

07442534712
01638724000
info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham

7

TH Tree Surgery(

SEED

FARM SHOF

Rectory Farm, Isleham Road, Worlington, P28 95W

www.seadfarmshop.co.uk
5’ '(

01638 354437
*SEASONAL PLANTS®
*AOFFEE, TEA AND COLD DRINKS®
*DELICIOUS LOCALLY MADE CAKE™
*TOASTED FOLALLIA SANDWICHES®
*ERESH SOURDOUGH BREAD®
¥LOAALLY SOURCEDR FOOD AND DRINK*

$ )
‘ Opsening times: (

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday
9.30am - 4.30pm
Sunday 10am - 4pm

Closed on Tuesdays 6/25
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ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City&s Lee Jardine . —
Guilds Electrical Services R

All Domestic Electrical Work

Rewires/New Installations

New/replacement lights and sockets

Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens

24 Hour Emergency Call Out

Landlords Compliance Certificates 5/25

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com

30



S.V.COOK s

Painting and Decorating Services Hd LA A A mj $Ln Y

ot ez =

Over 35 years experience
Your Local Handyman

For Commercial & Light Domestic NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?

: : : Home Property & Garden
Interior and Exterior Decoration For Fast Efficient Service
. - Ring David Taylor
Wallpapering Specialists Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765

Free Quotes Available Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

Tel-01638-716459
Mob-07850 235876

Space for your advert here.
See inside back page
for advertising rates

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

10/25

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing
REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS
REPOINTED
MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN
MAINTENANCE
CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST

TEL 01638 510152
MOBILE 07867 568225

10/25

The Village Hall has available to hire
catering quality crockery and cutlery

The Village Hallis available (approx. 40 place settings).
for all your social functions. For more information contact
i sue Norton Tel 717040
To hire the Hall

contact Viftaze Hall
Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040 U Registered Charity




BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 page of AS ~ £25  Per annum

Y4 page of A5 £45  Per annum
1 page of AS £90  Per annum

Whole page A5 £180 Per annum
c . th
Organisations/Clubs Basic 1/8" page of £2.00

etc A5 Per issue
Y4 page of A5 £4.00 Per issue
14 page of AS £7.50 Per issue

Whole page A5 £15.00 Per issue 7

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.

Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -
organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

(" The Barton Miller ) SPECIAL NOTICE
RS If you are preparing any articles or
Editorial Team advertisements for inclusion in the
et BARTON MILLER would you please submit,
gake 1o resp%nsnblhty for where possible, in AS format copy.
£n orsemen,t of, or,smwmems Please email the text (Word/Publisher.doc or pdf}
mgde in pubhslged and illustrations (JPEG} to
advertisements which are nancy@bartonmills.com or
accepted in good faith. frances lewisl1@hotmail.com
However we reserve the right to -
refuse any advertisement To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of
considered inappropriate for paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.

PCSO ANN- MARIE POWELL
Safer Neighbourhood Team
Police Community Support Officer

Telephone 101
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=FElalielgia 01638 711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Lettng Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

NO OBLIGATION VALUATIONS

NO SALE — NO FEE 1024
COMPETITIVE FEES

3D DIGITAL WALK THROUGH

DRONE IMAGERY

RENTAL OFFICE ADJACENT TO USAF LAKENHEATH

RIGHTMOVE PREMIUM DISPLAY & FEATURED PROPERTY AS STANDARD
MULTIPLE INTERNET LISTINGS

SOCIAL MEDIA ADVERTISING

www.balmforth.co.uk

e & @ & & & 5 * B+ @

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S
20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

Diabetics
7 Rheumatoid Arthritis
Peripheral Vascular Disease
@ Corns/Callus
Ingrown Toe Nails ‘Q‘..
@ Thickened Toe Nails
Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics
Footwear Advice
Verrucas
Fungal Infections
Diabetic Advice and Treatments
Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.
Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409
E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com
32
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PODIATRIST/CHIROPODIST



426
UK Breaks Package Holidays
City Breaks Cruises
Ski Holidays Attractions
Airport Parking Lounges & Transfers
Car Rental Travel Insurance

Contact Karen on
07825 159433

karenchurchill. 1979@hotmail.com
ABTA P7384/ATOL protected

= JOSEPH TWOMEY =

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

10/24
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PARENT AND
TODDLER

GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only)
10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall
£2.10 per family

For information call
Karen on

07912 645549

10/24

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching can
provide the effective and efficient answer to
your mole problem.

Registered with the BTMR, all work is fully
insured, please contact

Ed Lubbock for details:

07910 019716
edward.lubbock@

btinternet.com 4/25

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

1 St Mary’s View 1024
Barton Mills
IP28 6FE 07788 535104

33




VERY CLEAN-

N.C.S.

—_—

11724

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERV

[YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

CES| |

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB: 07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

-
o

www.nesnewmarket.co.uk

- Competitive Prices -

{*10% DISCOUNT <
FOR_ALL WORKI! [

1IEAT

Domestic Gas Heating Engineers
www.swiftforheat.co.uk

Gas Boilers serviced and repaired.
Central heating breakdowns.
Landiord Gas safety inspections.

A

511652

25 Mace Road. Barton Mills.
Sutfolk IP28 7FP

T. 01638 715408

M: 07775 673366

E: graham@swiltforheat.co.uk

34

Richard Fortey

All gerial+ |
satellite
work

Faperienced.
Lol
Engineer

01633 GGZI!Q No Call Out Charge




Barton Mills Playing Field is becoming increasingly busy with different groups offering
an opportunity to participate in activities — keep your eyes peeled)

A new session for Walking Football is also starting, please see details below.

= & Walking Foothall & *:

Barton MillsPlaying Field, Mildenhall Road, Barton Mill, IP28 6BD
Come and joints for our next Walking Football Session.

A sogial & fun get together open to all.

4
When -. Wednesday.Nights

Time- 7pm-38pm

Where ~ Barton Mills Playing Field,
Who - All over 35's

Cost - £5 per person

Just turn up on the Night

guestions contact Brian 07885 979077 or lon 07990 501187

Mildenhall Runners
operate seassions Wednesdays 6.30pm — 7.30pm - April until mid-September.



